Government
of South Australia

Minister for Human Services

Level 12 South

Our ref: 21MCOR/0002 1 King William Street

Your ref:9820110 Adelaide SA 5000
GPO Box 2832
Adelaide SA 5001

DX 115
Tel 08 8463 6560
Fax 08 8463 4480

Ms Nat Cook

Member for Hurtle Vale
PO Box 158
WOODCROFT SA 5162

Sent by email: shadowhumanservices@parliament.sa.gov.au

Dear Ms Cook
Freedom of information application

| refer to your application under the Freedom of Information Act 1991 (the Act),
received by the Office of the Minister for Human Services on 15 May 2021 seeking
access to:

All documents (including but not limited to physical, electronic, or written briefs,
internal discussion papers, minutes, emails, diary entries and any other
correspondence) regarding the Quentin Kenihan Inclusive Playspace. Specifically,
the minutes of any meetings mentioning construction/development/budget.

Three documents have been identified as falling within the scope of your application
and | have determined to release two documents in full and refuse one document in
full.

Document 1 is an Annual Report that is publicly available, and | have determined to
refuse this document in full under section 20S (1)(b) of Schedule 1 of the Act.

Please find enclosed a copy of the documents, and a document schedule containing
a brief description of the documents.

If you are dissatisfied with my determination, you can seek an internal review by
writing to the Minister for Human Services as the Principal Officer of the agency.
Your request should be sent within 30 days of your receipt of this letter.

In accordance with the requirements of Premier and Cabinet Circular PC045, details
of your FOI application, and the documents to which you are given access, may/will
be published on the agency’s disclosure log. A copy of PC045 can be found at



http://dpc.sa.gov.au/what-we-do/services-for-government/premier-and-cabinet-
circulars.

If you have any questions in relation to this matter, please contact Amanda
Hockings, Office Manager, on telephone 8463 3388 or by email at
amanda.hockings2@sa.gov.au. If you are dissatisfied with the outcome of your FOI
application, you have the right to complain to the Ombudsman SA. Please contact
the Ombudsman directly on (08) 8226 8699.

Yours sincerely

Amanda Hockings
ACCREDITED FOI OFFICER

716 12021
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Document 02

Caruso, Stacey (DHS)

From: Stokes, Katrina (DPC)

Sent: Monday, 14 December 2020 2:45 PM

To: Tidswell, Mary-Jane (DCP); Caruso, Stacey (DHS)

Subject: FW: Quentin Kennihan Playground Opening - December 18

OFFICIAL
Hi MJ and Stacey,
I'm very sorry to do this again ... | hope this will be for the last time.

Please move the Quentin playground announcement back to 10am Friday for media call. I'm sorry (we are working
with the council and around other media events, thus the constant changing!)

Thanks again,

Katrina Stokes
Media Advisor
Office of the Premier of South Australia

Office of the Premier
of South Australia

o &

Level 15, State Administration Centre, 200 Victoria Square Adelaide
E: katrina.stokes@sa.gov.au | W: www.premier.sa.gov.au

From: Stokes, Katrina (DPC)

Sent: Monday, 14 December 2020 10:11 AM

To: 'Tidswell, Mary-Jane (DCP)' <Mary-Jane.Tidswell2@sa.gov.au>; Caruso, Stacey (DHS) <Stacey.Caruso@sa.gov.au>
Subject: RE: Quentin Kennihan Playground Opening - December 18

OFFICIAL
Hi MJ and Stacey again,

Please amend this Friday’s media / Quentin Inclusive Playspace opening to 9.30am in the diary. Will be done within
the hour.

Thank you
Katrina Stokes

Media Advisor
Office of the Premier of South Australia

\ Office of the Premier
.~ of South Australia




Level 15, State Administration Centre, 200 Victoria Square Adelaide
E: katrina.stokes@sa.gov.au | W: www.premier.sa.gov.au

From: Tidswell, Mary-Jane (DCP) <Mary-Jane.Tidswell2@sa.gov.au>

Sent: Wednesday, 9 December 2020 3:17 PM

To: Stokes, Katrina (DPC) <Katrina.Stokes@sa.gov.au>; Caruso, Stacey (DHS) <Stacey.Caruso@sa.gov.au>
Subject: Quentin Kennihan Playground Opening - December 18

Hi Kat
Is this still going ahead on this day?
Regards

Mary-Jane Tidswell

Executive Assistant to the Minister

Hon. Rachel Sanderson MP

Office of the Minister for Child Protection

GPO Box 1838, Adelaide SA 5001

t (08) 8303 2554 e mary-jane.tidswell2@sa.gov.au w www.childprotection.sa.gov.au

“““ i Pro connected and emposwered to reach their fufl patential

T Government of South Australia For ali chifdren and young peaple to grow up cared for,
® Department for Child Protection

RESPECT TRUST COURAGE

This email may contain confidential information, which also may be legally privileged. Only the intended recipient(s) may access, use, distribute or copy this
email. If this email is received in error, please inform the sender by return email and delete the original. If there are doubts about the validity of this message,
please contact the sender by telephone. It is the recipient's responsibility to check the email and any attached files for viruses.

5% Please consider the environment before printing my email.

From: Stokes, Katrina (DPC) <Katrina.Stokes@sa.gov.au>

Sent: Wednesday, 18 November 2020 2:28 PM

To: Tidswell, Mary-Jane (DCP) <Mary-Jane.Tidswell2@sa.gov.au>; Caruso, Stacey (DHS) <Stacey.Caruso@sa.gov.au>
Subject: RE: Diary appointment

OFFICIAL
Hi MJ and Stacey,
Hope you're staying safe.

Could you please put the below as a very tentative appointment in the Minister’s diaries — obviously will need to
wait and see how the next few weeks pans out with everyone / this date is not a definite yet.

Stay safe and thanks,

What: Quentin playground opening
Time: 10am, Friday December 18
Where: CBD

Katrina Stokes
Media Advisor
Office of the Premier of South Australia



Caruso, Stacey (DHS)

Document 03

Subject:
Location:

Start:
End:

Recurrence:

Organizer:

Quentin Playground Opening
CBD - Rymill Park

Fri 18/12/2020 10:00 AM
Fri 18/12/2020 11:00 AM

(none)

Lensink, Michelle (DHS)

Kat Stokes has asked Minister Lensink and Minister Sanderson to place tentative






